
EXTENSION OF AGREEMENT 

BETWEEN THE CITY OF GRASS VALLEY AND COUNTY OF NEVADA 
FOR THE PROVISION OF BUILDING SERVICES 

PREAMBLE 

This Agreement is made between the County of Nevada (hereinafter "COUNTY") and the 
City of Grass Valley (hereinafter "CITY'), effective July 1, 2018. In consideration for this 
Agreement, COUNTY will provide CITY with building services and resources described herein, 
and CITY will pay COUNTY for said services and resources in accordance with the terms, 
conditions, and rates described herein. 

TERMS OF AGREEMENT 

1. General
COUNTY, through its Community Development Agency, will provide CITY with building
department services on an "as needed" basis as described herein.

2. Period of the Agreement
This Agreement shall be effective July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2019, unless terminated
earlier by either party upon thirty (30) days written notice to the other party.

If requested by CITY, COUNTY shall cooperate with CITY and contractors to ensure a
smooth transition at the time of termination of this Agreement, regardless of the nature or
timing of the termination. COUNTY shall cooperate with CITY to accomplish a transition of
the services being terminated to CITY or to any replacement provider designated by CITY.
Such transition services shall be subject to the billing rates described in Section 5 below.

3. Services to be provided by County
3.1. COUNTY will provide a building inspector to CITY to complete building inspections on

an as-needed basis. CITY must approve of assigned inspector. 

3.2. COUNTY inspector services will include the following tasks as requested and as time 
allows: 

3.2.2. Customer service requests related to existing and proposed projects. 

3.2.3. Complete basic administrative tasks as associated to building inspections and 
project plan reviews. 

3.2.4. Provide code enforcement inspections and provide appropriate code and state 
law references for violations pertaining to the building code. 

3.3. COUNTY to provide plan review services at COUNTY offices as project submittal 
demands increase. The City Community Development Director, City Building Official, 
and County Director of Building, if needed, will review and determine which plan 
reviews are sent to COUNTY for review. COUNTY plan review fees shall cover the 
costs of the 1 st and 2nd reviews. Should additional plan reviews be needed, the 
COUNTY fees shall be based on the hourly billing rate per the schedule of hourly billing 
services shown in Section 5 of this Agreement. COUNTY to provide clear, concise, and 
thorough plan review comment letters from which design professionals, contractors, 
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